
 

 

 

 

PAROISSE DE GROUVILLE 

PARISH ASSEMBLY 

 

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish was held in 

the Parish Hall on Wednesday the 18
th

 May 2016 at 7.30pm to conduct 

the following business:- 
 

 

 

1) To receive and if approved, adopt the Acts of the Parish 

Assembly dated the 2
nd

 March 2016.  

 

2) To Elect a Constables Officer for the Vingtaine of De La Rue.  

 

3) To elect a Vingtenier for the Vingtaine of de La Rocque. 

 

 In The Chair: Connetable J.E. Le Maistre presided over an assembly 

of 16 persons. 

 

 Apologies: Reverend M. Lange-Smith, Colin Smith, Simon Vivian.  

 

 

1) The Minutes of the Parish Assembly dated the 2
nd

 March 2016 were 

agreed, on a proposition by Centenier Paul Godel, seconded by 

Procureur Peter Falle.  

 

 

2) To Elect a Constables Officer for the Vingtaine of De La Rue. 

 

  Chris Osgood stated that it was a pleasure to be able to propose Paul 

Robinson for Election as Constables Officer. Paul was an experienced 

officer who had previously been a Centenier. Chris was delighted to be 

able to welcome him back to the force,  

Centenier Liz Viney seconded the nomination, endorsing all of Chris’ 

comments.  

There being no further nominations, the Connetable declared Paul 

Robinson Elected as Constables Officer and warned him for Court at 

10am on Friday the 20
th

 May 2016.   

 

 

3) To elect a Vingtenier for the Vingtaine of de la Rocque.  

 

Centenier Paul Godel stated that it was a pleasure to be able to propose 

Giuseppe Vernaglione for Election as Vingtenier for De La Rocque. 

Beppe, as he was known, had been a Constables Officer since 2014. 

Paul felt honoured to be able to propose him for Vingtenier. Centenier 



Liz Viney stated that it was a pleasure to be able to second the 

nomination and felt that Beppe would make a wonderful Vingtenier.  

 

There being no further nominations, the Connetable declared Giuseppe 

elected as Vingtenier. Unfortunately the relevant checks hadn’t be 

returned to the Parish so a date for swearing in hadn’t been arranged as 

yet.  

 

The Connetable thanked Paul Robinson and Giuseppe Vernaglione for 

putting themselves forward and declared the meeting closed at 7.55pm.  

 


